DATE: April 4, 1996

SUBJECT: INSTALLATION OF AN EQUIPMENT STORAGE BUILDING ADJACENT TO THE JERICHO HOSTEL PLAY FIELD.

RECOMMENDATION

That this report be received for information.

BACKGROUND

The U.B.C. Old Boys Rugby Club has asked the Board for permission to install a 10'x 10'x 10' equipment storage shed near the park area behind the Jericho Youth Hostel (Appendix A). This equipment shed would replace the Club's existing 6'x 4'x'4' plywood equipment box. The West Point Grey Community Association and the North West Point Grey Residents Association have been consulted and neither Association had any concerns in regards to this proposal.

DISCUSSION

Given that this building is the Board's standard for scorebox/storage buildings and that the Community/Residents Associations do not appear to have concerns, the Rugby Club will be proceeding with this project. The Rugby Club will be responsible for the construction of the project, with all arrangements to the satisfaction of the General Manager. In addition, the Club will be responsible for all costs (capital and operating) associated with the project. Construction is scheduled to begin this spring.

Prepared by: Recreation Division Vancouver Board of Parks & Recreation

TW/tw

h:\recreat\work\pbr\jeribld

•